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Date issued:  15th of October 2024

Freedom of Information Request 240/24

You asked us…
I would like to know if a rolling stock review has been undertaken by recommendation by the Swansea Bay and West Wales Metro WelTAG Stage 2 report and whether you would be able to proceed with Option 11, Increasing the Frequency of Swansea/Carmarthen-Fishguard Harbour services.
RESPONSE

The full business case for additional services to Fishguard has not been developed and there is currently no commitment to increase services in line with option 11 of the Swansea Bay and West Wales Metro proposals. The full business case would include detailed consideration of the rolling stock provision; however, it is likely that class 197s, as currently used on the route, would be a candidate for any service increases.” 

As part of a recent review of services post covid (Refer to below link), out of the three routes in West Wales identified in the study (Milford Haven, Pembroke Dock and Fishguard) we have been able to increment service provision to Milford Haven (+2 trains per day) and Pembroke Dock (Summer only) within existing resources subject to Network Rail track access. Further service increments on those routes would require an increase in the overall fleet. 
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We hope this information is of use to you.

Yours sincerely,  
 
Transport for Wales

Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cadwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".
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